

Windsor Academy Trust

Chief Executive Officer: Mr K W Sorrell, B.Ed.

(Hons), MA

Windsor Business Centre Trinity Point Halesowen West Midlands B63 3HY

Tel: 0121 504 0972

Email: Info@windsoracademytrust.org.uk Website: www.windsoracademytrust.org.uk

Company registration no: 07523436 Place of registration: England

Our Ref: KWS/Rho

2nd June 2020

Dear Parents

Since I last wrote to you all we have had a further meeting of the Board of Directors. This took place on Monday 1st June. I can confirm that the following arrangements have been agreed subject to any change in the Covid 19 infection rate or government guidance.

- Year 6 children will return on Monday 8th June.
- We will focus on the return of Year 1 children on Monday 15th June.
- No decision has been made on additional primary age year groups as this will very much depend on how year 6 and year 1 operates in each school and in any further Covid-19 developments.
- Remote learning will continue to be in place for those primary students who are not in school.
- Years 10 and 12 will have a face-to-face MAP (Mentoring: Academic and Personal) session led by Form Tutors/Heads of House in the week commencing 15th June and with some subject contact week commencing 22nd June.
- Years 7-9 parents and students will receive, via phone, a one-to-one MAP (Mentoring: Academic and Personal) session led by Form tutors/Heads of House in the week commencing 8th June.
- Remote learning will continue for all secondary students to complement the MAP mentoring sessions.

There has been a detailed risk assessment undertaken for each school. All the decisions that have been taken have ensured that the safety of everyone is at the forefront. Each school has different buildings and classrooms so your Headteacher has been leading this in your child's school. They will be writing to you very soon to outline the plans for your child and to reassure you that all measures will be in place for them to return safely and/or confirm the ongoing arrangements for remote learning.

Once again many thanks for your support and cooperation.

Best wishes

Keith Sorrell

Chief Executive Officer

N:Data/Admin/PA/KWSParents/Rho020620